
Proposed Constitutional Changes – APDT AGM 2019 

In the short term absence of a chairman Barbara Ellis is acting as chair. From the AGM Chris Mancini 
had kindly agreed to step up to be the chair for the next year and Jane Robinson will be our vice 
chair. Our long-term plan is to have a system of vice-chair going into the role of chairman after a 
year, and the outgoing chairman going into the role of senior vice-chair to allow us to maximise 
experience. We have also proposed that due to the amount of work required for the chair position 
that the person serving in the role is reimbursed for their time up to 5 hours a week to make it 
financially viable for someone to commit to. It is also considered of great benefit to have Holly 
present on committee and at committee meetings. With this in mind, we will need to change the 
following statement in our constitution, removing the part in red below: 

“Employ and pay a person or persons not being a member or members of the Executive Committee 
hereinafter mentioned to carry out the administrative work of the Association of Pet Dog Trainers” 

 We are also proposing to vote on changing the number of committee members allowed to be 
increased from 12 to 20 to enable us to maximise the amount we can do as the Association grows. 

 Currently the constitution reads: 

“The Committee shall consist of three Honorary Officers, namely Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer, 
together with up to eleven ordinary members.” 

Under the proposal it will read: 

“The Committee shall consist of three Honorary Officers, namely Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer, 
together with up to twenty ordinary members.” 

 To reflect this increased number, we will also change the following statement: 

“At any Meeting of the Committee four persons entitled to vote thereat shall form a quorum. In the 
event of an equality of votes the Chairman shall have a second or casting vote.” 

To: 

“At any Meeting of the Committee six persons entitled to vote thereat shall form a quorum. In the event 
of an equality of votes the Chairman shall have a second or casting vote.” 

 In order to make our complaints process more straight forward we are also proposing a change to 
our code of practice from: 

“Members shall respect the views and independence of others and shall not publicly denigrate their 
conduct or opinions.” 

To: 

“Members shall respect the views and independence of other trainers and training organisations and 
shall not publicly denigrate their conduct or opinions.” 

 In order to fit with the requirements of being part of the ABTC we also need to change the line: 

“Members are responsible for continuing their personal and professional development by undertaking 
further training and study and acquiring knowledge of new theory and practice.” 

To: 

“Members are responsible for continuing their personal and professional development by undertaking 
at least 15 hours a year of further training and study and acquiring knowledge of new theory and 
practice and keeping a record of it to present at renewal.” 

If you have any comments to make on any of these proposed changes, please let us know before the 
AGM. 
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